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KEY SENATE PANEL PASSES TRANSIT FUNDING COMPONENT OF TEA-21 REAUTHORIZATION

Yesterday, the Senate Banking, Housing, and Urban Affairs Committee marked up and unanimously approved the transit title of the Senate’s TEA-21 reauthorization bill. 

The bill – which is essentially the same as last year’s measure – would authorize $51.6 billion in funding for transit through 2009.  The transit title will be combined with the highway title, passed on March 16 by the Senate Environment and Public Works Committee, into a single reauthorization bill that would authorize a total of $283.9 billion for surface transportation through the period.  Additional titles from the Senate Finance Committee and the Senate Commerce, Science and Transportation Committee will be added to the bill when it goes to the Senate floor. 

While the Senate’s overall funding level for highways and transit is equal to the amount authorized by the House-passed TEA-LU (Transportation Equity Act: A Legacy For Users), the House proposal would authorize $52.3 billion for transit through FY 2009.

At the Banking Committee markup, many Senators from both sides of the aisle strongly supported additional funding for transit, citing $53.3 billion as an amount consistent with the highway/transit funding ratio in last year’s $318 billion Senate-passed bill.  Nonetheless, they agreed to withhold any amendments in that regard, recognizing that there would be a strong effort to boost overall transit and highway funding levels when the bill is taken up on the Senate floor.

If you have any questions concerning the Federal Brief, please contact Government Relations Manager for Federal Affairs Raffi Hamparian at (213) 922-3769 or David Kim, Director of Federal Advocacy in Washington, DC at (202) 349-1483.
